The regular monthly meeting of the Marion Water Department’s Board of Trustees was called to order at 5:20 PM, on December 11, 2012, in the executive conference room of City Hall, Marion, Iowa.   Trustees Mary Ann McComas, John McIntosh, Robert Anderson, John Bender and Greg Hapgood were present.  Hapgood called the meeting to order.  Other people attending the meeting included Todd Steigerwaldt, Board Secretary, Jerry Blazek, Operations Supervisor, and Curt Huhndorf, Distribution Foreman.
Minutes of the regular monthly meeting held on November 13, 2012 were reviewed along with the November disbursements, and the November 2012 fund balance report.  Motion by McComas, seconded by Bender to approve same.  Vote: all Ayes (5-0)

Motion by McComas, seconded by Anderson approving financial pledge of $2,000.00 towards the Lowe Park Amphitheater’s community fundraising campaign.  The board thought this was a worthy community project to financially support.  Vic Klopfenstein was present to answer questions about construction time and how the campaign program was going.  He graciously thanked the board for their contribution.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)
Motion by McIntosh, seconded by Bender approving employee wages and benefit package for fiscal year 2013-2014.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)

Motion by McIntosh, seconded by McComas, adopting 2013 standard mileage rate of 56.5 cents per mile for employee travel reimbursement beginning January 2013.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)
Motion by McComas, seconded by Bender to approving partial payment No. 10 (Final) to Portzen Construction Inc. for work completed on the Booster Station Improvement Project at Well Site #7 in the amount of $50,827.73.  Steigerwaldt told the board this was the release of the 5% retainage money for the project.  Bender stated that it appeared the project came in under budget.  Steigerwaldt stated it did because of several plan changes that resulted in cost reductions.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)
Motion by Anderson, seconded by McComas approving water main application for Nottingham Hills 7th Addition to the city of Marion, Iowa.  McIntosh asked about the water main installation along East Robins Road.  Steigerwaldt told the members that the water main will be looped between lots 4 and 5 to connect into the existing water main in East Robins Road and that pipe work would be starting soon.  Vote: all Ayes (5-0)
Motion by McComas, seconded by McIntosh to approve the farm cash rent for the 3 acres of land at the future Well Site #8 in the amount of $275 per acre.  Steigerwaldt told the board the city and Linn Mar are using the same rent price.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)

Motion by Anderson, seconded by McComas to amend two sections in the Rules and Regulations articles governing the Municipal Water Works in the city of Marion.  Steigerwaldt told the board since the number of board members is now 5 that two sections needed to reflect this change.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)

Motion by McComas, seconded by Bender approving Resolution No. 12-11 accepting water main improvements and extensions to the municipal waterworks plant and system in the Edgebrooke Estates 4th Addition to the city of Marion, Iowa in the amount of $41,502.00.  Steigerwaldt explained the location of the development and stated that everything was in order to accept.  Vote:  Roll Call (5-0)

Motion by McComas, seconded by Anderson approving a $500 financial pledge to the Marion Chamber for the future purchase of decorative holiday lights along the new major thoroughfares in Marion for the 2013 holiday season.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)

Steigerwaldt led a short discussion on the potential to revise the current water rate structure from a declining rate structure to an increasing rate block structure where customers would pay a higher rate the more water they use.  Presently, the current decreasing rate structure has a lower rate for the more water you use.  Steigerwaldt stated the increasing rate structure benefits customers who conserve water.  He is currently reviewing the city of Ames increasing rate structure and believes this would be beneficial for our community long term as further restrictions are placed on our community by the DNR for our water consumption out of the Jordan aquifer.  He hopes to have more information for the board at the next meeting regarding rate structures options.  
Motion by Hapgood, seconded by Bender appointing McComas as the chairperson starting in January 2013.  Vote:  all Ayes (5-0)
Blazek updated the board on the field activities:  Service Department:  remote read meters installed on 16 accounts; 156 meter read orders; 64 straight meters to radio; 177
 tag orders; 94 service calls; and 362 locations worked.  Staff inspected several subdivisions.  Maintenance work was completed at Well #5.  Fire hydrant and valve repair work occurred along with several water main leaks.
November gallons pumped: 77,352,000.
Secretary Report –

Steigerwaldt shared with the board the monthly building permit report.  There were 23 new permits last month that consisted of 16 single family homes and 7 condo building permits.
Steigerwaldt told the board there was no annexation agreement with the county subdivision residents along 10th Street north of Linn Mar regarding the city providing sewer and the water department providing water service in this area.  The city council was discussing a possible discount for the resident on the sewer hookup fee.  The residents were told to expect a hookup fee that covered 100% of the water main installation cost for now.
Steigerwaldt covered several items with Cedar Rapids water department staff.  They will be sharing GIS mapping information where both systems are located along the corporate boundary line.  Cedar Rapids will also check into the possibility of taking over the Glenbrook Cove addition for water service.  Steigerwaldt and Cedar Rapids would jointly be reviewing a regional water conservation plan in preparation of the pending summer drought.
The next regular meeting for the water board was set for 5:15 PM on Tuesday, January 8, 2012.  Chairman Hapgood adjourned the meeting at 6:12 PM.
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